The meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on May 14, 2012, at the City Office.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Mayor Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Treasurer Keerl, Council Members: Tartaglia, Crick, Lemere, Kaiser, Sanderson, Baird, City Attorney Cook

Motion by Tartaglia, support by Lemere, to appoint Joan Crick as recording secretary for this meeting.  Motion carried 6 – 0.

Motion by Sanderson, support by Tartaglia, to approve the minutes of 4/9/12. Motion carried 6-0. 

Motion by Tartaglia, support by Lemere, to approve the minutes of 4/22/12.  Motion carried 6-0.

Motion by Lemere, support by Crick, to pay the bills in the amount of $55,915.92.  Motion carried 6 – 0.

Mayor Dobis announced the hiring of Barb Pierce as a temporary office person.  Her employment is for 90 days or less at a rate of $10.00 per hour.  Other council members have volunteered time to help in the office.

Mayor Dobis gave a well house update.  At this time, the city has spent approximately $8,000.00 for damages done due to voltage issues.  Consumers Energy will upgrade the well house services with 4 wire electrical service at a cost of $10,825.00 for a total upgrade cost of $17,452.00.

Motion by Lemere, support by Kaiser, to authorize Mayor Dobis to negotiate with Consumers Energy for an amount up to $10,825.00.  Motion carried 6 – 0.

Mayor Dobis discussed the city mapping project.  Two vendors have expressed an interest in this project.  The city would like a water distribution system on one map, a new sewer map, and a map of storm sewers.  Further, Dobis would like the bids submitted separately with a meeting prior to bidding.  Dobis, Cook, and Baird will work on writing specifications for bid advertisement. Tom Keerl stated the firemen would like a map of the fire hydrants as well.

Mayor Dobis stated the he has received a copy of insurance for the July 7, 2012, fireworks display.

 Karen Sanderson supported a proclamation submitted by Catholic Family Services proclaiming the month of May as Social Host Liability Awareness.  Mayor Dobis read the proclamation.  Laurie Ames, Prevention Specialist from Catholic Family Services explained the reasons behind this proclamation.  Proclamation passed 6 - 0.

Due to the changes in the water system, the City’s Fire Rating has changed from 7 to 6.  This change could mean lower insurance rates for home owners in the City.  Residents should contact their home owner’s insurance company.  If a letter from the city stating the change in rating is necessary, residents can receive a letter by stopping at the City Office.

Treasurer Keerl explained the final adjustments to the 2011-2012 fiscal year in General, Major/Minor Streets, Equipment Pool, Liquor, and Fire Fund.

Motion by Tartaglia, support by Lemere, to approve the final budget adjustments.  Motion carried 6 – 0.

Mayor Dobis and Kaiser will meet to make sure the city maps are up-to-date and meet FEMA requirements.

Mayor Dobis stated the City has received two applications for City Clerk.  He will be prepared to recommend someone next month.

Mike Baird said he would be measuring signs in the City during the next week as the Planning Commission is presently working on the sign ordinance.

Terry Boucher, Airport Commission, mentioned that minor destruction occurred at the airport and the damage has been fixed.

Ed Atchison, Alcona County Sheriff, asked the City to inform him of any events or activities where extra patrol cars or extra enforcement might be needed.

Randall Goodman, Fire Chief, stated there will be a tour of Northeast Window & Door to do fire mapping.  He is hoping to do fire mapping in other establishments.

Jackie Trimmer has again volunteered to plant flowers and maintain them at the harbor and the pocket park at the end of Main Street.  She is planning to form a Harrisville Beautification Committee composed of volunteers.  Jackie requested $150.00 to be used for plants and flowers for the beautification of the City.  She is also working with Judie Labadie, Chamber of Commerce President to coordinate efforts to beautify the City.

A meeting will be held at the Harrisville Harbor Pavilion on May 30th at 5:30.

Motion by Tartaglia, support by Sanderson, to approve $150.00 for plants and flowers.  Motion carried 6 – 0.

Motion to adjourn by Lemere.  Meeting adjourned at 8:10.


